
Student Council Minutes (meeting was on 2/15/06) 
 
Attendance was taken. The minutes were read. Brian Bigler moved that the minutes be kept as 
read, Joe Folta seconded, and the motion passed. Mohit gave the Treasurer’s Report. Our balance 
has remained at $8,158.30. Judith Asem announced that she had selected Josh Curry and Jeremy 
Rosenthal to be the two new Senior Representative Council members. Judith moved that we 
induct Josh and Jeremy, Matt Wan seconded, and the motion passed. In Ashley’s absence, Emily 
inducted the two new Council members to the 2005-2006 West Lafayette High School Student 
Council. Ryne Kempin and Eliot Mui will sell donuts two weeks from Friday (3/3). New 
Principal Search Surveys were collected at the meeting. Council members were informed that any 
surveys not turned in at the meeting should be given to a sponsor as soon as possible. Judith will 
get the list of parking lot assignments for clubs from Clif and work with Mrs. Bentlage to get the 
Media Center service project started. Jon Biberstine announced that he gave the American 
Computer Science League the form to create a club constitution. However, he also suggested to 
the group that if their main objective is competitions then they should probably remain an 
organization (and have their own “shin-dig”) rather than becoming a school club. Jon was 
informed that he needs to write an announcement and send letters to club sponsors to let them 
know about the evaluation meeting on Tuesday, March 28. Brian Bigler will talk to Mr. Shriner 
to see if it is possible to have a “Game Show” convocation in March. The diversity convocation 
sponsored by the Student Council is planned for April. Judith was informed that she needed to 
start setting up elections with Mrs. Bentlage. The Spirit Committee pizza party for Spirit Week 
fashion winners is set for Friday, February 24. There was a suggestion to have a dress-up day 
once a month, but the Council decided that since there are so few months left in this school year, 
that would be a possible project for next year’s Council and Spirit Committee. Ryne Kempin, 
Brandi Benda, and Augusto Corvalan all volunteered to sell extra RDP Spirit t-shirts to Junior 
High students during fifth hour every day next week except Wednesday (half day). Ryne also 
offered to write an announcement for the Junior High. Judith presented two blue sheets. The first 
blue sheet was for WeSSO to sell “Hearts for Riley” from 2/27-3/3. Each heart can be purchased 
and donated in a friend’s name, and that friend will then receive candy. The second blue sheet 
was for the Freshmen class to sell pizza every Tuesday in order to raise money for prom. Judith 
moved that we accept these blue sheets, Stephanie Dana seconded, and the motion passed. Jon 
Biberstine announced that there would be a Council Evaluations Committee Meeting this Friday 
(2/17) at 7:45 a.m. in the Guidance Office. Jonathan Dunn, for the Student Concerns Committee, 
presented a request for coffee available for students at school. The Junior class decided to take on 
the coffee project. Megan Kochert moved that the Student Council meeting be adjourned, Josh 
Curry seconded, and the motion passed.  
 
 
 


